THE LOCAL COUNCIL ANNUAL MEETING
The annual meeting of the local council shall be held at such place and at such time as the executive board of the corporation may determine. The annual meeting of the local council shall be for the purpose of:

a.
Receiving annual reports of the executive board, officers, and various committees;
b.
Electing members at-large, associate and honorary members of the local council, regular members of the executive board, and National Council members;
c.
Receiving and approving financial statements showing the financial position of the corporation as of the close of its most recent complete fiscal year and the results of operations during such year; and

d.
Transacting such other business as may come before the meeting.

The following guidelines shall be observed:

1.
The proposed agenda, notice, and election procedures should be reviewed in conference by the council president, Scout executive, and area director well in advance of the meeting (i.e., prior to the board meeting, which is three months before the annual meeting).

2.
The council president must give careful attention to the appointment of both the nominating committee and the committee on program and resolutions within the time specified in the bylaws. It would be good for the council president to appoint a volunteer Scouter knowledgeable in the BSA election procedures, as well as the applicable nonprofit corporation state law requirements, to serve as parliamentarian and also election judge(s). These appointments should be published with sufficient advance notice to give voting members the opportunity to send in written recommendations.

3.
Notice of the annual meeting must be given in writing a minimum number of days in advance of the meeting, as specified in the bylaws of the council.

4.
A list of the names of presently registered chartered organization representatives in the council, and the name of the organization which each represents, shall be developed. The list should indicate anticipated attendance at the annual meeting. Chartered organization representatives must constitute a majority of the active membership of the local council at all times.

5.
Local council bylaws should stipulate the quorum requirements. The National Council recommends that a quorum for the local council conform to the laws of the state in which the council is incorporated. When this is not stated, 5 percent, 10 percent, or 15 percent of the total voting membership shall be required.

6.
Voting delegates and nonvoting delegates should be properly identified at the annual meeting with easily recognizable and distinctive name tags. All voting delegates should register as they arrive.

7.
The council president may desire to call upon the parliamentarian to explain the election procedures before turning the meeting over to the nominating committee chair to present the nominating committee report and conduct the elections. Copies of the election procedures and council bylaws should be on-hand for reference. The election procedure should be dignified and be carried out in a businesslike manner. Nominations from the floor are not permitted.

8.
It is strongly recommended that all officers and members of the executive board be contacted personally (and proposed members at-large of the council written to) informing them of the intention of the nominating committee to place their name in nomination for election at the council’s annual meeting, unless they inform the chair of the nominating committee otherwise. This is not only a courtesy, but strengthens the position of the nominating committee's final recommendations.

9.
A strategy meeting should be held no more than 10 days (preferably within 24 hours) in advance of the annual meeting, at which the council president, Scout executive, parliamentarian, nominating committee chair, and, where possible, the regional and/or area representative are present to review the agenda and to discuss the possibility of problems arising.

10.
In the event that problems or divisive matters are anticipated at the meeting, it is appropriate to determine whether or not it is proper to raise such items at the meeting under the council's bylaws. If so, it will be necessary to devise a strategy to cope with each matter. It may be appropriate to contact all voting members to give them additional information and to assess the voting position of each.

11.
Efforts should be taken to ensure that all volunteer Scouters, especially those from the districts, are well-informed. It may be useful to suggest to district Scouters that they have direct representation on the executive board through their district chair and thus may have their views represented in this manner.

12.
The National Council of the Boy Scouts of America may be called upon by the executive board of a local council for assistance in these matters; such as conducting special audits in such areas as personnel, membership, or fiscal stewardship.

